
 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 I am requesting funding for Gretna Hwy 6/31 Overpass in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to 
receive funding for this project is the City of Gretna, located at 204 N. McKenna, Avenue PO 
Box 69 Gretna, NE 68028. The funding would be used to design and construct a pedestrian 
overpass that will restore safe, nonvehicular access across Hwy 6/31. The project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it addresses a pressing need: safe, equitable 
access across a major highway that currently divides the city, restricts mobility, and 
compromises public safety.  

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
Section 133(b) of title 23, United States Code, as amended by title III of division A of the 
Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Member of Congress 


